
Proposed road works at Tung Chung New
Town Extension (West) authorised

     The Chief Executive in Council has authorised the proposed road works at
Road L22, Road L24, Road L25, Road L26 and Road L28 under the Tung Chung New
Town Extension. The notice was gazetted today (June 21).

     Details of the works are set out in the Annex.

Reappointment of Chairman to Consumer
Council

     The Government announced today (June 21) the reappointment of Mr Clement
Chan Kam-wing as Chairman of the Consumer Council for a term of two years
with effect from July 15, 2024.
 
     "Mr Chan has been leading the Council since July 2022. During the past
two years, he has demonstrated exemplary leadership as the Council undertook
various initiatives to safeguard consumer rights. We are confident that the
Council will further advance its work on consumer protection under his
leadership," a Government spokesman said.

LD reminds employers and employees to
take heat stroke preventive measures
in times of Heat Stress at Work
Warning

     â€‹As the Heat Stress at Work Warning is now in effect, the Labour
Department (LD) reminds employers and employees to take appropriate measures
during the effective period of the warning to prevent heat stroke when
working in hot weather or hot environments.
      
     Employees who work outdoors or in non-air-conditioned indoor
environments face high levels of heat stress and are at a relatively higher

http://www.government-world.com/proposed-road-works-at-tung-chung-new-town-extension-west-authorised/
http://www.government-world.com/proposed-road-works-at-tung-chung-new-town-extension-west-authorised/
http://www.government-world.com/reappointment-of-chairman-to-consumer-council/
http://www.government-world.com/reappointment-of-chairman-to-consumer-council/
http://www.government-world.com/ld-reminds-employers-and-employees-to-take-heat-stroke-preventive-measures-in-times-of-heat-stress-at-work-warning-58/
http://www.government-world.com/ld-reminds-employers-and-employees-to-take-heat-stroke-preventive-measures-in-times-of-heat-stress-at-work-warning-58/
http://www.government-world.com/ld-reminds-employers-and-employees-to-take-heat-stroke-preventive-measures-in-times-of-heat-stress-at-work-warning-58/
http://www.government-world.com/ld-reminds-employers-and-employees-to-take-heat-stroke-preventive-measures-in-times-of-heat-stress-at-work-warning-58/


risk of heat stroke. Employers should assess the risk factors of heat stress
for employees at work and, based on the identified risk factors, take
necessary preventive and control measures, including rescheduling work
periods, setting up shading covers, providing ventilation and heat
dissipation equipment, and reminding employees to replenish water and rest in
a timely manner.
      
     The Heat Stress at Work Warning is formulated by the LD based on the
Hong Kong Heat Index. There are three levels of the warning: Amber, Red and
Black, which help employers and employees better understand the level of heat
stress while working outdoors or indoors without air-conditioning systems.
      
     A spokesman for the LD said that when the department issues the Heat
Stress at Work Warning, employers must refer to the criteria and
recommendations provided in the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke
at Work" to conduct risk assessments, according to the workloads and other
relevant heat stress risk factors, for employees who work outdoors or in non-
air-conditioned indoor workplaces. Appropriate rest breaks should be arranged
every hour, as far as reasonably practicable, based on various levels of the
Heat Stress at Work Warning, to reduce employees' risk of heat stroke.
      
     Employees must also follow instructions to rest on time. Whenever there
are any symptoms of heat-related illnesses, such as headache, dizziness,
thirst, and nausea, they should rest in a cool and shady place, drink water,
and inform employers/supervisors to take appropriate action immediately.
      
     The LD issued the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke at Work",
detailing the various risk factors that should be considered when conducting
heat stress risk assessments and recommending corresponding control measures
for identified risk factors for employers' and employees' reference. For the
Heat Stress at Work Warning and related guidelines, please refer to the
department's thematic webpage:
www.labour.gov.hk/eng/news/prevention_of_heat_stroke_at_work.htm.
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     Employees who work outdoors or in non-air-conditioned indoor
environments face high levels of heat stress and are at a relatively higher
risk of heat stroke. Employers should assess the risk factors of heat stress
for employees at work and, based on the identified risk factors, take
necessary preventive and control measures, including rescheduling work
periods, setting up shading covers, providing ventilation and heat
dissipation equipment, and reminding employees to replenish water and rest in
a timely manner.
      
     The Heat Stress at Work Warning is formulated by the LD based on the
Hong Kong Heat Index. There are three levels of the warning: Amber, Red and
Black, which help employers and employees better understand the level of heat
stress while working outdoors or indoors without air-conditioning systems.
      
     A spokesman for the LD said that when the department issues the Heat
Stress at Work Warning, employers must refer to the criteria and
recommendations provided in the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke
at Work" to conduct risk assessments, according to the workloads and other
relevant heat stress risk factors, for employees who work outdoors or in non-
air-conditioned indoor workplaces. Appropriate rest breaks should be arranged
every hour, as far as reasonably practicable, based on various levels of the
Heat Stress at Work Warning, to reduce employees' risk of heat stroke.
      
     Employees must also follow instructions to rest on time. Whenever there
are any symptoms of heat-related illnesses, such as headache, dizziness,
thirst, and nausea, they should rest in a cool and shady place, drink water,
and inform employers/supervisors to take appropriate action immediately.
      
     The LD issued the "Guidance Notes on Prevention of Heat Stroke at Work",
detailing the various risk factors that should be considered when conducting
heat stress risk assessments and recommending corresponding control measures
for identified risk factors for employers' and employees' reference. For the
Heat Stress at Work Warning and related guidelines, please refer to the
department's thematic webpage:
www.labour.gov.hk/eng/news/prevention_of_heat_stroke_at_work.htm.

Very Hot Weather Warning issued

Attention TV/radio announcers:

Please broadcast the following as soon as possible:

     The Hong Kong Observatory has issued the Very Hot Weather Warning.

     To prevent heat stroke, avoid prolonged activities outdoors.
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     If engaged in outdoor work or activities, wear a wide-brimmed hat and
light-coloured, loose-fitting clothes. Stay in shaded areas as much as
possible.

     Drink plenty of water, and avoid beverages containing caffeine or
alcohol.

     If you feel sick, consult a doctor right away.


